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ALUMNI

METRO ATLANTA CHAPTER





Conference Call
JSUMAC Chapter Meeting

Secretary’s Report 

    

 
Chapter Meeting Date:  July 19, 2020
Call to Order – President Deborah Taylor officially called the meeting to order at 3:04 PM.
Invocation – David Kennebrew provided the opening prayer.
Parliamentary Procedures – William Buchanan reviewed the parliamentary procedures and provided rules to making a motion. The meeting will follow the newly revised Robert’s Rules of Order and will last one hour unless a motion is accepted to extend for 15-minute increments. Committee heads are reminded to be mindful of a 2-minute limit. 

Roll Call – President – Deborah Taylor, 1st Vice President – Debbie Lowe, 2nd Vice President – Keith Adams, Secretary – Renee’ Slaughter (Excused Absence), Assistant Secretary - Jerome Jones, Treasurer – Sylvester Taylor, Financial Secretary – Dylester Scott, Chaplain – David Kennebrew, Parliamentarian – William Buchanan, Immediate Past President – Kenneth Archer.    
Approval of Agenda – The agenda for the meeting was reviewed.  The motion was moved by Kenneth Archer and seconded by Jerome Jones to accept the agenda as written. The agenda was approved.
Introduction of New Officers – President – Deborah Taylor, 1st Vice President, Debbie Lowe, 2nd Vice President – Keith Adams, Parliamentarian – William Buchanan, Secretary – Renee Slaughter, Assistant Secretary – Jerome Jones, Treasurer – Sylvester Taylor, Financial Secretary – Dylester Scott, Immediate Past President – Kenneth Archer. All were welcomed by President – Deborah Taylor. The newly elected, Regional Vice President – Kenneth Archer did the Oath of the Installation of officers. He then swore-in all of the officers including the newly elected ones.
Secretary’s July 2020 Report - The minutes from the May 2020 meeting minutes were read silently by the members. The recap was done by the Secretary. The reporting was based on Roberts Rules of Order, stating facts and voted on decisions.  The motion was made by Jerome Jones and seconded by Keith Adams to accept the report as read with no corrections. The motion was passed. The chapter also acknowledged that the chapter sent its condolences on behalf of the chapter to Sheila and James Garner and family on the loss of her Brother of Chicago in June. 
May 2020 Treasurer Report – Sylvester Taylor reported the May 2020 Opening Bank balance was $6,490.21. There was only one transfer deposit for $170. There were 5 expenses paid out for $740.39. The May net amount was $-570.39. The ending balance for May was $5,919.82. The report also allotted for student scholarships in the amount of $2877.14 leaving the chapter with an adjusted balance of $3,042.68. The Treasurer’s Report for May was presented for information purposes only and subject to 
audit. 
June 2020 Treasurer Report – Sylvester Taylor reported the June 2020 Opening Bank balance was $5,919.82. June total income was $2,091.62. Total expenses for June were $1,707.84. Net Income for June was $383.78. The June ending balance as of June 30 was $6,303.60. The JSUMAC Scholarship fund available balance was $1.377.14 and the Adjusted Total balance for the month of June was $4,926.46. The Treasurer’s Report for June was presented for information purposes only and subject to audit. 
President’s Message – Deborah Taylor stated that going forward we will be doing virtual calls. The best platform to communicate is being worked out. 50/50, one of our trademark fundraisers is open and on the floor. 
Introduction of Committee Chairs – 1st Vice President – Debbie Lowe reported the new committee chairs are as follows: Campus Activity Chair – Open. Fundraising – Jerome Jones, Membership – Carlos Sample, Hospitality – Renee Slaughter, Community Outreach, Amethyst Whitley, Jazz Brunch Chair – Open, MAC Holiday Party – Open, Homecoming – Open, Georgia Club – Open, Parents Club – Open, Annual Picnic – Open. All other Chairpersons from the previous year will remain in place. Contact any member of the board if you are interested in chairing any of the open committee chair positions. Each committee chair will have its on page on the JSUMAC website.
HBCU Alliance/Student Recruitment – Keith Adams reported that the HBCU Alliance virtual 5K Run/ Walk was very successful. Virginia Union University won with the school for the most registrants. 
We are looking for ideas before students must report back to the university. Contact Keith Adams with suggestions. Asking each Alum to wear your school paraphernalia on Friday-Sunday. This will help us with raising funds. The chapter can recommend local vendors to purchase JSU gear. JSU Recruitment office has cancelled all in-person recruiting. To be considered for recruiting, you are required to go through the STARS training. 

2020-2021 Proposed Budget– Sylvester Taylor presented the 2020-2021 proposed budget. The proposed total budget for the 2020-2021 term is $49,980.00 (revenue and expenses). The proposed budget starts July 1, 2020 and ends June 30, 2021.  The motion was made by Richard Taylor and seconded by Deborah Taylor to accept the proposed budget. JSUNAA MAC financial members approved the 2020-2021 proposed budget.
Election Chair Chapter Awards – Renetta Goss explained the process of voting and the impact of those changes due to those created by the pandemic. Jerome Jones was voted as the Alumnus of the Year. The Trailblazer Award recipient was Sylvester Taylor as was chosen by the Executive Board.  
University/Alumni Affairs – Kenneth Archer reported that a joint town hall meeting was held with the acting President, Thomas Hudson. He reported that a lawsuit was filed by the former University President, William Bynum and it named Jackson State and IHL. However, as an attorney, acting President Hudson was not overly concerned.  The campus is open for business with limited visitation due to COVID-19. There is a pandemic response team in place. Fall semester is tentatively scheduled to begin Aug. 17th and run through Nov. 21st with no Fall Break in between. Classes with be a mixture of face to face, hybrid and online learning. However, due to accreditation requirements, not all courses can be done online. Masks are required for all and, ID’s must be worn at all time and temperature checks are done for all who come on campus. Move In dates for all students run from Aug. 10-15. There was an increase in admitted students of all types for a 25.7%. ACT/SAT requirements have been waived but perspective students must meet a GPA requirement. Out of state fees are held at $500. Next JSU Day of Giving on Aug. 27 with a goal of $400K. GAP Fund money was used to assist students to evacuate the campus due to campus shutdown from the pandemic. The new Band Director, Dr. Roderick Little stated there is an increase in the band participation. If football is to be played, the band will not travel to away games due to increased cost associated with safety protocols for pandemic requirements. AD Director gave a presentation noting that Jackson State was awarded the SWAC Academic success award for $10K. The next Fall Council meeting will be held virtually on Oct. 23-24. We were also joined by immediate past JSUNAA President, Yolanda Owens who also added additional updates from the University.    
Virtual 5K Run/Walk – The update was given by Sylvester Taylor. This fundraiser was designed to supplement the loss of income from the cancelled Jazz Brunch. Because this was a virtual fundraiser, expenses only totaled $94.54. Income received at the time of the meeting was $1,776.00. Once all final monies are collected, it is expected the chapter will bring in $1700-1800. Renee Slaughter was the top team donor. 
The Chapter Picnic for this year has been cancelled due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 

50/50 - $85.00 was collected for 50/50.  Debbie Lowe won half of the total collected ($42.50) and she donated it back to the chapter. 
Attendance – The attendance total was 28.
Meeting adjourned @ 4:22PM and Released by the President The meeting beginning with Secretary’s report was recorded   ________  / ________________     (sign after every meeting)
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